
United States Department of the Interior 
FISH AND WILDLIFE SERVICE 

2651 Coolidge Road, Suite 101 
East Lansing, Michigan  48823-6360 

February 8, 2023 
Mr. James F. Strunk, Jr. 
Authorized Representative 
The Dow Chemical Company 
Project Coordinator 

RE: Dow Chemical – Consent Decree No: 1-19-ev-13292  
Appendix D – Eagle Ridge Project Construction Completion Report 
Submittal Number: NRD2022.24 REV 1 
 

Dear Mr. Strunk: 

On behalf of the Trustees for Natural Resources in the referenced Consent Decree, I am 
responding to your submittal of the Eagle Ridge Project Construction Completion Report, 
(Submittal Number NRD2022.24 REV 1) on January 31, 2023. 

The Trustees appreciate Dow’s responses to the comments that the Trustees provided on 
December 16, 2022, and approve this Construction Completion Report dated January 30, 2023.  

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at lisa_williams@fws.gov or 517-256-
0231 (cell/teleworking). My direct office phone number is 517-351-8324. 

Sincerely, 

 

Lisa L. Williams, Ph.D. 
Lead Administrative Trustee 

 
enc. 
cc:  

As to the United States: 
U.S. Department of Justice by email: eescdcopy.enrd@usdoj.gov  
Steve Willey, on behalf DOJ EES  
David Gately, DOI Office of the Solicitor 
 
As to the State:  
Polly A. Synk, MDAG, Environment, Natural Resources, and Agriculture Division 
John Riley, EGLE 
Randy Claramunt, MDNR 
 
As to the Saginaw Chippewa Indian Tribe of Michigan: 

mailto:lisa_williams@fws.gov
mailto:eescdcopy.enrd@usdoj.gov


Debra Flute, Senior Associate General Counsel  
Sally Kniffen, Environmental Planning Department 
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